



## NETTLESTONE AND SEAVIEW PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of the Sandlands Allotments Sub-Committee held at St Peter's Hall, Seaview on 30<sup>th</sup> November 2017 at 6.00pm. (Draft)  
(These Minutes are unconfirmed and are not an official record until signed)

Present: Cllr John Turner, Cllr Sally Rivlin, Mr Ken Allen, Mrs Sue Garner and Mr David Blackford,

### 17/11 – 1: Apologies for Absence:

Apologies were received from Cllr Rebecca Hardie

### 17/11 – 2: Minutes:

Mr Blackford proposed that the minutes of the previous sub-committee meeting held on 26<sup>th</sup> June 2017 be agreed with the no amendments. This was seconded by Mrs Garner and agreed with 4 votes and 1 abstention

### 17/11 – 3: Clerk's Report:

The Clerk updated the members on the finances and vacant plots. A six monthly report was presented and noted by the members.

### Page 2:

- 17/06-5: Both Parties have contacted each other to arrange the installation of the tap. The meeting was then informed that this work has now been completed with the exception of the signage. The Clerk will now follow up to make sure this is done
- 17/06-7: The Clerk has had a bench made and has to arrange a date and place for delivery. There is also an engraved brass plaque ready to attach to the bench. It was further agreed to wait for better weather to get the bench installed and further arrange a small ceremony for the unveiling.
- 17/06-8: The Clerk apologised for not having a new combination lock fitted as agreed. The members re-iterated that it was becoming a matter of urgency and the Clerk reported he will arrange for it to be done ASAP.

17/11 – 4: Correspondence:  
Southern Water – Water Bills

17/11 – 5: Open Forum:

Cllr Turner raised the issue of vacant plots and whether or not they should be covered in plastic to keep them tidy. This was discussed but it was decided that it was impractical and not cost effective.

Mrs Garner raised the issue of bonfires and that certain plot holders were not only lighting them at inappropriate times but leaving them unattended. The Clerk will write a warning letter to any plot holder identified.

The Clerk was asked about updating the website. He stated that there should be agendas and minutes available to members but he will check that they are available.

Could the footpath between Ryde Road and the corner of the allotments be cut back as it is overgrown. The Clerk will write to Rights of Way to request.

17/11 – 6: Next Meeting:

It was agreed by the members that the next meeting will be held on Thursday 17<sup>th</sup> May 2018.

There being no further business, the meeting was closed at 6.27pm

.....  
Chairman  
18<sup>th</sup> December 2017